
23/09/2020 

MR Rob Wallace 
20 / 2a Campbell PDE 
Manly Vale NSW 2093 
ROBWALLACE204@GMAIL.COM 

RE: DA2020/1097 - 0 Campbell Parade MANLY VALE NSW 2093

I write to object to the proposed installation of additional lighting at Passmore Reserve. Whilst I 
strongly support sporting activity for all ages as being beneficial for our community, I must 
strongly object to this particular proposal on two grounds which will impact the local 
community, namely noise and parking/traffic. Claims in the Environmental Statement that there 
will be no impact on these under the proposal would be laughable if not so serious.

Noise
The statement claims that (to paraphrase) there will be no change to the intensity of noise, but 
it will just be spread over a longer period. Surely no one could claim that noise from a sporting 
field on a weekday evening is not more intrusive than on busy Saturday afternoon!

Parking/Traffic
Once again the Statement claims that intensity of usage will just be spread over a longer 
period. Any resident of Campbell Pde or any of the surrounding streets is well aware of the 
diabolical parking and traffic problems that already exist. Also, there is even less parking 
available in the evenings when there are many more residents at home.

In conclusion, I would question the premise that sporting activity will not iincrease on the 
reserve as a result of the proposed additional lighting. If this is in fact the case, surely the need 
for the lighting is questionable.
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